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17 June 2015 HILINDON

LONDON
Meeting held at Committee Room 5 - Civic Centre,
High Street, Uxbridge UB8 1UW

Committee Members Present:
Councillors Dominic Gilham (Chairman), David Yarrow (Vice-Chairman), Lynne Allen
(Labour Lead), Janet Gardner, Judy Kelly, Carol Melvin, John Morse and Brian Stead

Also Present:
APS lan Wares - Met Police, Emly Mitchell - Met Police

LBH Officers Present:
Claire Freeman - Regulatory Services, Stephanie Waterford - Regulatory Services
Beejal Soni - Legal Services, Gill Oswell - Democratic Services.

3. | APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE (Agenda ltem 1)

Apologies had been received from Councillors Roy Chamdal and Jazz Dhillon.

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN MATTERS COMING BEFORE THIS MEETING
(Agenda ltem 2)

There were no declarations of interest notified.

5. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 16 APRIL 2015 AND 14 MAY 2015 (Agenda
Item 3)

The minutes of the meetings held on 16 April and 14 May 2015 were agreed as a
correct record.

16 April 2015 Minutes Updates
Minute 28 - Community & Ancillary Sellers Notice - The Committee was informed that
the announcement Order was still awaited from Central Government, once this had

been received the fees could be set.

Minute 29 - Reducing the Strength Update - Surveys in Uxbridge and Hayes had taken
place but the initiative was currently on hold due to other commitments.

6. PUBLIC HEALTH AND LICENSING (Agenda ltem 4)

The Committee received an update from officers in relation to a recent Public Health
Licensing Conference. The report provided Members with the guidance from Public
Health England on the current powers Licensing Authority's currently have to reduce
alcohol related harm. Members were informed that Public Health was one of the
responsible authorities and they were consulted on new and variations to licences and
on licensing policy reviews.




Members raised concerns that not all responsible authorities responded to
consultations on licensing applications and felt that even if they had no concerns, a
response should be provided. It was the Committee's view that these should then be
included in the report to the Licensing Sub-Committees.

Officers appreciated Members concerns but explained that they were exploring a way
of bringing this information forward for the sub-committees. It was explained that the
hearing regulations stated that only relevant representation should be put before
Licensing Sub-Committees. Any responsible authority's (RA) representations in reports
meant that all parties should have an opportunity to ask questions about them.

It was Members view that this information needed to be included when sub-committees
were considering licensing applications. It showed residents, which responsible
authorities had no concerns about an application. It would also enable members to
make an informed decision and to decide if the information that was provided was
relevant or not.

The Committee felt that including RA responses in reports would show interested
parties that the licensing application had been seen by RAs and that they had no
concerns.

The Legal officer suggested that a compromise might be to consider providing
information about the history of premises in the report.

The members re-iterated the importance they placed on the responses from RAs being
included in the report especially now that Public Health fell within the remit of the
Council.

Officers agreed to look at the concerns raised by the Committee and to explore the
matter further.

Clarification was sought on the Cumulative Impact Assessment (CIA).

Officers explained that Cumulative Impact Policies (CIPs) related to stress areas to
enable a cap to be put on hours of operation on certain category of premises, including
off licences. Although the Council already has powers in relation to licensing and
gambling premises, there has never been justification for its use in the Borough so far.
Officers advised that they worked closely with the police and before any issues
escalated, work with licence holders was undertaken. If this did not help then the
review process was implemented.

A member asked that if there were no stress areas in the Borough why the Street
Angels had been in operation in the area.

The Police felt that the Street Angels operated in areas where they lived and their
presence was welcomed. In answer to a question raised in relation to stress areas, it
was felt that there were not sufficient issues in the Borough to bring a CIP into force.

The Chairman asked officers to invite an officer from Public Health to the next
Licensing Committee meeting to provide information on the statistics for alcohol related
Accident and Emergency admissions.

Resolved - That the report be noted.




The meeting, which commenced at 10.00 am, closed at 10.35 am.

These are the minutes of the above meeting. For more information on any of the
resolutions please contact Gill Oswell on Democratic Services Officer - 01895 250693.

Circulation of these minutes is to Councillors, Officers, the Press and Members of the
Pubilic.




